S O U T H   W O O T T O N   P A R I S H   C O U N C I L

Minutes of a Finance Committee meeting held at 7pm on 

Wednesday, 6th July 2011 in the Parish Council Meeting Room

1. To Elect a Chairman for the Ensuing Year:  Mr Price explained that he had spoken to Rev Tate and that Rev Tate had given indication that he no longer wished to stand as Chairman of the Finance Committee. Mr Price asked for nominations for Chairman for the ensuing year.    Mr Steward-Brown proposed that Mr Jordan be elected as Chairman; this was seconded by Mr Evans and unanimously agreed.  There being no other nominations, Mr Jordan was duly elected.

2. To Elect a representative onto the Policy Committee:  Mr Price stated that as Rev Tate was no longer going to be Chairman of the Finance Committee he had expressed an interest in remaining on the Policy Committee, Mr Price proposed that Rev Tate be elected onto the Policy Committee; this was seconded by Mr Steward-Brown and unanimously agreed. There being no other nominations, Rev Tate was duly elected.
3. Present: Mr D Price, Mr D Steward-Brown, Mr I Jordan, Mr H Hofmeister, Mrs T Banks, Mrs M Albinson, Mr A Evans, Mrs T Cornwell (Clerk) and Mrs M Kirby (Assistant Clerk). 
           Apologies:  Rev D Tate (Chairman) & Mr J Smallwood

4. To confirm the minutes of the last meeting 6th April 2011: These were proposed as a correct record by Mr Price, seconded by Mr Hofmeister, with one abstention these were agreed and signed by the Chairman.
5. To record declarations of interest, personal or prejudicial: None.  

6. To receive questions from the public:  None present.

7. To discuss the first quarter accounts: Mr Jordan explained that all members had received two printouts, one being a summary to be issued to all Parish Councillors and the other, a more detailed sheet which he would be going through section by section.  He said that the figures were correct up to 30th June 2011. Mr Jordan explained the system used by South Wootton Parish Council by referring to the Invoices, the Voucher Numbers, and the Cash Book. Mr Jordan also explained that each Receipt and Payment is input on to an old style computer which is held in the Parish Office. Mr Jordan said that all cheques are signed by the Clerk and two other nominated signatories. Mr Jordan finally explained that the accounts are reviewed quarterly at the Finance Committee meetings and the Bank Statement is reconciled at the end of each month. The Accounts are then sent for Internal Audit to Mr Marcus Van Nieuwkerk and then sent to External Auditors, Mazar’s.

Mr Jordan then went through each item on the Monitoring Sheets, after explaining that the figure in the spend column should approximately be a quarter of the Budget, Mr Jordan made reference to the following items: Salaries and expenses – OK; General Admin – it was said that the front door to the Parish Office may require some repair work; Subscriptions and Insurances – looked quite high, however these are mostly paid at the start of the year; Audit fees – £100 for Mr Van Nieukerk’s Audit fee for the last financial year; Sundry Office Expenses – Mrs Cornwell said that the figure was for Internet Charges and the £15 subscription for the Hotmail Account;  Allotments – OK, the rental income is due in October; Bus shelters – no expense; Cemetery – OK, the income fees are significant; Churchyard - Renovations to the War Memorial, this has now been paid for and was budgeted for last year; Footway lighting – OK; Litter – OK; The Green & Open Spaces – OK, under Trees, Posts and Hedging it was explained that £500 had been spent cutting the large Willow tree on The Green; Wootton Park – New equipment shows a budget of £0, however it was explained that money was in last year’s budget which had not been spent and would nearly cover the new equipment recently purchased at £5640.50. £10,000 has been taken from the section 106 money. After brief discussion, to explain the position with the Section 106 money, Mrs Cornwell advised members that a group of 16 year olds had approached the Parish Council asking for skateboard equipment to be placed on Wootton Park. Mrs Cornwell explained that she had asked the boys to carry out some fund raising and to log what they are doing and how much is raised. Mrs Cornwell stated that she had obtained one quote for £13,000 for a simple structure which could be used by very young children as well as older ones. Mrs Cornwell explained that it is hoped that some grant funding may be available, however also suggested utilising some of the Section 106 money to put forward to the scheme. This figure could then be later reclaimed from the VAT. Mr Jordan stated that the VAT on £13,000 would be £2,600. Mr Hofmeister said that he felt that skateboarding has been around for 25 years and is not a short term fad. Mr Evans referred to a Skateboard Park in Spalding and stated that it is always in use by sometimes up to 30 children. Mr Jordan proposed that £2,600 of the Section 106 money should be used towards the scheme and later replaced after the VAT reclaim, this was seconded by Mr Price with all in favour. Mrs Cornwell commented that Borough Councillor Elizabeth Nockolds has been very keen to help with the project; Village Hall – OK, Mr Jordan commented that the figure in New equipment related to the new Cistermiser in the Gents toilets and Chair trolley, The figure for Hire fees is well up and Mrs Cornwell stated that the Hall is well booked. Miscellaneous – OK; Income: Bank Interest – quite low; miscellaneous – The hiring out of the Meeting Room is doing very well. 
Mr Jordan then pointed out the amounts held in the Bank Accounts and stated that the Community Account is the Cheque Book Account, the Stepsaver Account holds the Section 106 money and the Treasury Deposit Account is the account where any interest may come from. Mr Jordan proposed that the Finances are a correct record of the 1st Quarter accounts and should be put forward to the full Parish Council, this was seconded by Mr Price with all in favour.
Summary Sheet for Parish Council:  Mr Jordan said that the               Summary Sheet had been prepared from the detailed Monitoring Sheets and explained that the Summary Sheet is what is discussed at the full Parish Council meeting to be held next week on Tuesday 12th July 2011. Mr Jordan asked if there were any questions. All members were happy. 
8. To discuss the Parish Clerk’s Salary in accordance with the NALC Salary scales:  (See Confidential minutes).
9. There being no further business the Chairman closed the meeting at   8.15pm. Date of next meeting 7pm on Wednesday, 6th October 2011 in the Parish Council Meeting Room.

6th October 2011







     Chairman
